

## **Lincoln County Sheriff's Office**

Sheriff Curtis L. Landers

April 5, 2017

Dear Members of the Joint Public Safety Committee:

I am pleased to write this letter as endorsement of the Oregon TITAN Fusion Center. The Fusion Center provides resources on behalf of public safety agencies across the state that is irreplaceable.

Our agency has used the Fusion Center for important information concerning threats within Lincoln County and around the state. It provides valuable, timely information to address situations that could jeopardize our community. The loss of this partnership would diminish interagency collaboration. We rely on the Fusion Center to research, investigate, and provide critical information concerning threats to our state and they are available at a moment's notice 24/7.

Thank you for considering this endorsement and I would ask you to continue support for Fusion Center and the important work it does to ensure our citizens and visitors are safe.

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Curtis L. Landers, Sheriff